Minutes from USCC meeting 7-17-23
Board members present: Jan Martin, Lisanne Rogers, Bob Helm, Mark Regan, Barb Sullan
Also present: Water committee: Art Martin
Update from the Water committee: Art reported on the larger view of water concerns:
	Lake Mead’s water level is at 1,059 feet compared to last year at 1,042.
	Lake Powell’s water level is at 3,587 feet compared to last year at 3,538.
Snowmass Creek stream flow as of May 2023 was 105 CFS as compared to May of 2022 when it                
was 127 CFS. 	
		The slower stream flow was thought to be because of a colder spring and slower runoff.
		CFS for July was 178 CFS as compared to July 2022 running at 105 CFS.
	Art also reported that leak detection will be done twice a year in Snowmass Village.
Treasurer report: Mark will get the signature card from Dave Hale. Otherwise all is the same.
Noxious weeds: Romany from Pitkin County Roads and Bridges has sent out a letter to every property owner in the community about noxious weeds and their personal responsibility for eradicating them. Two families have received letters with warnings asking them to move to action. 
Clean up day: Canceled for 2023. We will do it next year.
Neighborhood Party: Bob Helm has graciously offered to host the party this year. It will be in August. Date to be determined. He has offered to do it as his home down by the river.
Short Term Rentals: Jan provided a list of owners that have a permit for STR’s in our valley.
Pitkin County Land Use guidelines: An effort by the Pitkin County Staff has been made to rewrite proposals for land use after community leaders, realtors, and landowners reacted to changes in policy last year. We discussed the new TDR guidelines and need more information about what the actual proposal changes are.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Board development:  We will all continue to seek out and encourage new people to become involved with the USCC.
Next meeting: August 21,2023 at the Aspen Camp at 7:00
Adjourn: 8:30 


